
Kiana Uuylukcu, a PA student from 

the University of Washington, 

Medex Northwest, spent April-July 

at the Interior Alaska Medical 

Clinic and graduated Aug. 18 with 

her Physician Assistant degree.  She  

is shown here with Cheryl Helkenn, 

IAMC Clinical Administrator.  The 

art piece Cheryl is holding was 

created by Kianaôs brother, Kirk 

Mann, as a gift to IAMC. 
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Cross Road Medical Center is happy to have two for-

mer employees return as full time medical providers.  

Melodye Gilbert  was a physician assistant at Cross 

Road from 2005-2008. and has continued to provide  

fill-in coverage over the past several years.  Melodye 

says that she and her husband, Jerry fell in love with 

the Copper Valley and the people here, and knew they 

wanted to come back eventually.   

Melodye has a broad range of experience in both fam-

ily and emergency medicine and believes needless 

suffering and death can be minimized  by promoting 

and providing quality preventative medicine. 

James Freuler and his wife Tammi arrived just in time 

to be introduced to the community and help celebrate 

the 60th anniversary of CRMC in June.  James worked 

at CRMC from 1990-1997 and was the first physician 

assistant ever to be employed at Cross Road.   

James has almost 28 years of medical experience as a 

physician assistant.  While James has experience in 

many areas, he shares that his favorite area of health 

care is working with pediatrics (kids). 

Karie Long, PA and her husband 

Adam moved from Alaska in April, 

2016.  Karie was a CRMC medical 

provider since 2011 and Adam was 

employed (x-ray) since 2005.  We 

appreciate their years of service! 

Melodye and James join Deborah 

Crowe to complete the CRMC provider team.  We are 

glad to have them  back! 

Hayley, Breanne, Scott, and Tammi display a beautiful new 
quilt made by Colleen Granger.  Special touches like this 
add a touch of comfort and beauty to our patient rooms. 
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Cross Road in Glennallen appreciated having 3 nursing students from 

Cedarville, OH join us this summer.  Courtney, Cassie, and Andria (3 

on the left) were here for a few weeks of learning and helping out.  

Their time here overlapped for a short while with Abi (far right), a re-

cent Liberty University graduate with a degree in Health Promotion.  

Abi helped with an area needs assessment  and wrote  some health pro-

motional articles for us. 

The students were able to have a bit of time to explore the area, taste 

the fresh salmon, and still managed to be a blessing to many in our 

community and to the staff.  We wish them the best! 

Trauma cases have increased significantly recently.  Please pray for the 

patients, families, response teams and staff. 



 

 

Praise for the blessing of kind words, helpful hands, support and 

encouragement. 

Strategic planning is next month.  Pray for wisdom and direction 

for all involved. 

The staff has had an extremely busy summer and some areas are 

short staffed. Pray that needed staff members be recruited and for 

refreshment for the staff. 

Praise for Godôs continued goodness and faithfulness.  May He be 

glorified in all we say and do! 

Psalms 78 relates the whole history of Israel in song from the 

time of  Jacob to the time of David.  The 

author meant it as a warning to be faithful 

to God, and as a celebration of Godôs 

faithfulness, love and shepherding.  As 

the people of Israel continued to move 

forward in their history, they needed con-

stant reminders of this.  As we at Cross 

Road continue to serve God and share the 

Gospel, we should always remember the 

faithfulness, love and shepherding we 

have experienced from the hand of God.  

Read Psalms78:72 and rejoice! 
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We have three big financial goals for the 3 clinics.  Weôd 
love your help in meeting them! 
 
CRMC: Land purchase (still no final sale date, but it is ex-
pected to be due in the next several months.)              Total 
needed $80,000 
 
IAMC: Pharmacy Start-up costs.  Total needed $99,650 
 
NCC: Clinic cabin renovations appear to be more exten-
sive than originally believed.  They were halted until 
Spring , but funding will be needed for significant cabin 
renovation or replacement.   
 

 
Tax deductible financial gifts for all of our clinics can be 

sent to:  
 

 Cross Road Health Ministries 
   PO Box 5 

   Glennallen, AK 99588 
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Cleve Mugford 
CRMC Chaplain 

Glennallen CRMC was glad to have a work team from 
St. Albans Union Church in St Albans, Maine join us in 
August.  What can a group do in a week?  This group of 
11 (pictured with Bob Sloma, Outreach Director) did a 
lot: 
¶ Painted all the main clinic interior walls 
¶ Roofed 5 1/2 buildings 
¶ Buried 100 feet of electric line 
¶ Weeded a large flower bed  
¶ Cleared truckloads of brush near the clinic 
 
With hearts of service, they made a difference in our 
community!  We thank them for being such an encour-
agement and blessing to us!   

 
 

 
 

Don Ressler coordinated a flooring project last year with 
Craig Norwood and Doug Maitland lending their exper-
tise.  Craig and Doug came again and worked with 
CRMC staff to lay new flooring throughout the clinic.  
After years of hard use on the old floors, itôs wonderful 
to have the new floors!  We appreciate all who generous-
ly donated to make this project possible! 

Aric Cox joined us for a summer job and did a great job updating our website.  To learn more about our health care 
ministries, and ways you can make a difference, explore our updated website: www.crossroadmc.org 
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